
 

 

 

 

 

WeeklE-Newsletter: February 10 
   

THIS WEEK AT ZION 
 

Friday, February 10 
 

Saturday, February 11 
 

Sunday, February 12 – Scout Sunday; Temple Talk by Off the Streets 

* The altar flowers are sponsored by Jo Stone in honor of Derek and Kellie’s 2nd anniversary! 

* The yellow rose bud is in celebration of Mary Ann Cupach’s 91st birthday on Tuesday, 

February 14!  

* The bulletins are sponsored by Diane Gerlach in loving memory of Joanne Grim.  

* The communion elements are sponsored by Bob Wildasin in honor of the Zion staff.   

 In-Person Worship – 9:00 a.m.  

 Livestream/Recorded Worship – 9:00 a.m. 

     Link: http://bit.ly/Zion_Live 

       Adult Sunday School – 10:30 a.m.   

           Box Office Bible Study Class (“The Chosen”) – Parlor 

           Wired Word Class – Zone & Zoom (https://us02web.zoom.us/j/2283229266) 
 

Monday, February 13 

 Food Pantry – 10 a.m.-1 p.m. 
 

Tuesday, February 14 

 Bible Study – 9-10:30 a.m. (Parlor) 

 Scouts – 6 p.m. (Classrooms) 

 Finance – 6:30 p.m. 
 

Wednesday, February 15 

 Food Pantry – 10 a.m.-1 p.m. 
 

Thursday, February 16 

 Community Meal – 5:30 p.m.  

 Choir – 6 p.m. 
 

Friday, February 17 
 

Saturday, February 18 
 

Sunday, February 19 – Transfiguration of Our Lord  

 In-Person Worship – 9:00 a.m.  

 Livestream/Recorded Worship – 9:00 a.m. 

     Link: http://bit.ly/Zion_Live 

       Adult Sunday School – 10:30 a.m.   

           Box Office Bible Study Class (“The Chosen”) – Parlor 

           Wired Word Class – Zone & Zoom (https://us02web.zoom.us/j/2283229266) 

 
Anne Rankin, Parish Administrator 

85 E. Brandt Boulevard 
Landisville, PA 17538 

(717) 898-2911 (o) 
(717) 945-4585 (c) 

adminzelc@comcast.net 
 

Connecting with God; Connecting with Others; Connecting others with God 

http://bit.ly/Zion_Live
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/2283229266
http://bit.ly/Zion_Live
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/2283229266


 

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS, GOD-SIGHTINGS, UPDATES, & EVENTS 
 

CELEBRATING SCOUT SUNDAY TODAY! 

Welcome to all the scouts from Cub Scout Pack 37 who are in worship 

with us this Sunday! The relationship between this pack group and 

Zion is long-standing and continues to be strong! It is wonderful to 

have you here today!  

 

WELCOMING OFF THE STREETS 

Throughout February, the 

Joyful Noise offering will 

go to Off the Streets, an 

organization that helps 

families and individuals get 

off the streets and into permanent housing.  This Sunday we welcome representatives 

from this organization to share more about this ministry and the work they do for 

homeless in the community.   

 

EVENING BIBLE STUDY 

There has been interest in starting an evening bible study for folks who work and are 

unable to attend the one Tuesday morning.  If you would like to hear more about this 

possibility, please sign up on the bulletin board across from the mailboxes.  A day and 

time will be decided based on when it is convenient for those who would come! 

 

SERMON ON THE MOUNT DEVOTIONALS 

The booklets of daily prayer readings for throughout 

the week based on the Sermon on the Mount are 

available on the ushers’ table in the Narthex and on 

the window sill in the back hallway.  Pastor Tim is 

encouraging all to pick up a copy and use it as a 

devotion at the beginning and end of each day.   

 

ANNUAL REPORTS 

The 2022 Annual Report is available on the ushers’ table.  Please take a copy and read 

about all that was done last year and what to look forward to this year!   

 

BISHOP DUNLOP COMING TO ZION 

We will welcome Bishop Dunlop to worship on Sunday, February 

26.  He will be preaching and helping to lead the service that 

morning.  Plan to stay afterward to enjoy “Brunch with the 

Bishop!”  

[Note: There will be no Sunday School that day.] 
 



 

 

LENTEN STUDY & FELLOWSHIP 

During Lent (beginning on Thursday, February 23), Zion will be partnering with Holy 

Spirit and Redeemer Lutheran Churches for a six-week series focusing on “A Fresh Look 

at the Cross.”  The topics include: CSI: Jerusalem (medical aspects of the cross); Capital 

Punishment in the Roman Empire; the many ways the Church has understood how 

salvation works; the cross for people whose “backs are against the wall”; interpreting the 

cross without dehumanizing Jewish people; and what the four Gospels teach us about 

Holy Week.  Sessions will meet on Thursdays through Lent at 11 a.m. at Holy Spirit and 

will be recorded for anyone interested but unable to attend in person.  After each session, 

you’re invited to continue the fellowship with lunch at Centerville Diner!  

 

There will be two services on Ash Wednesday (Feb. 22): a mid-

afternoon one at 3 p.m. and an evening one at 7 p.m.  The afternoon 

service will be a simpler service and the evening service will be 

traditional.  For those people who are unable to attend in person, the 

7 p.m. service will be live-streamed.   

 

OFFERING ENVELOPES 

Although numbered envelopes still haven’t arrived, there are stacks of generic ones on 

the tables at the front and back of the Sanctuary by the offering plates.  You are welcome 

to take one of these envelopes for your offering if you’d like.    

 

ADULT SUNDAY SCHOOL: Following worship at 10:30 a.m. 

WIRED WORD: In the Zone and on Zoom 

(https://us02web.zoom.us/j/2283229266) 

 

BOX OFFICE BIBLE STUDY 

(“The Chosen”): In the Parlor  

 

TALENT/HOBBY SHOWCASE – Coming in March!  
Do you have a hidden talent or hobby no one knows 

about? As a way to continue getting to know each other 

better, we are looking for members who would be 

willing to share and display their talent/hobby after 

church on Sunday, March 26 in the Zone. You could 

share your poetry, music, drawing, painting, carving, 

calligraphy, sewing, knitting, crocheting, stained glass, 

baking, or something else altogether! There will be time 

to fellowship, have snacks, and check out the displays. 

Please contact Diane Ramer if you are interested in 

sharing. 
 

 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/2283229266


 

 

CORRESPONDENCE FROM BRENDA ALIMO  

(written in early November 2022) 

Today I am so much excited to send my lovely 

greetings to you.  I hope all is well with you.  Our 

health is generally good.  Thank you so much for the 

birthday gift of $25, the Easter gift of $25, and the 

Christmas gift of $25 last year.  With those gifts, I 

bought 3 sheep to rear at home for my future education.  

I am glad to inform you that I am sitting for my 

examination this month.  Please continue to pray for me 

that I perform well.  I have reached where I am because 

of your great love and the support you have always 

given me.  You have put a huge smile on my face. 

 

PSU BASKETBALL GAME WITH MEN OF ZION 

Have you signed up to go to the PSU basketball game against 

Rutgers on Sunday, February 26?  Tickets are still available!  

First come, first served!  Seats are in section 110, rows F, G, & 

H.  There will be a van departing from Zion (time TBD), but 

you are welcome to drive yourself and meet up with the group at 

the stadium if you prefer.  Cost is $15/ticket.  This outing is 

sponsored by the MOZ, but anyone is welcome to sign up!  

Contact Dave D. with questions (davedumeyer@gmail.com).   

 

…to Pastor Tim for conducting the Funeral Service for 

Richard Heim and to all our friends at Zion who 

attended his service. Your support, prayers, cards and 

words of encouragement have been so very helpful 

during this difficult time. Richard and Marilyn really 

loved their Church Family at Zion.  

Peace & Love, Jeff & Kim Gruber Family and Ken & 

Dianna Heim Family 

 

 …WITH LOVE AND GRATITUDE, JOSH, CAROLINE, & 

GRAYSON HOUSEAL 

Thank you so much for sending the thoughtful gifts for 

Grayson!  We are beyond grateful for your love and kindness 

extended to our family by the ZELC family.   Grayson will 

love the gifts ya’ll sent to Atlanta!   
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Did you take the quiz last week about fellow Zion 

members?!?  See how well you did by checking your 

answers with those provided below.  The next 5 

questions are included after the answers to last week’s 

questions!  Isn’t it fun to learn new things about the 

people around us?!?  
 

ANSWERS TO LAST WEEK’S QUESTIONS 
11.  Who once had her own house cleaning business before becoming secretary to the 

superintendent at Hempfield School District? DIANE GERLACH 

 

12.  Who grew up in the Cabbage Hill section of Lancaster City before being a 6-year 

member of the National Guard? DAVE WISE 

 

13.  Who was born in Johnstown and grew up with a pet crow that she taught to talk? 

JUDY TRAUP 

 

14.  Who went to Bucknell University and used her degree to work at Bon Ton as HR 

Compensation Manager for 38 years? SUE WISE 

 

15.  Who loves to watch ice hockey and favors the Winnipeg Jets?  [PS:  She also knows 

a lot about chemistry!] AMY THOMPSON 
 

THIS WEEK’S QUESTIONS 
16.  Who enjoys traveling—especially cruising, and has helped out at “East Petersburg 

Days”? 

 

17.  Who graduated from John Harris High School and Lebanon Valley College, all the 

while accumulating 20 nicknames? 

 

18.  Who was a volunteer gardener at the Amos Herr House and our Zion parish 

administrator for over 25 years?   

 

19.  Who went to Gettysburg College and then taught math before becoming a financial 

planner?  She still uses her talents to volunteer at VITA.   

 

20.  Who is our resident Texan who started his career with an interesting story that you 

will need to ask him personally? 

 

 



 

 

WINTER FUN DAY AT KIRCHENWALD 

Next Sunday: Feb. 19; 1-6 p.m.  

Bring your family or friends to enjoy an afternoon on 

Kirchenwald’s award-winning toboggan run, ice skating 

on the lake, or simply drinking hot chocolate in the lodge!  

 

LENTEN DAY APART 

AT THE WITTEL FARM 

March 4; 9:00 a.m.-3 p.m. 

$15  

Begin your Lenten journey to Easter by joining us for a 

day apart. 

 

 

QUILTING WEEKEND AT KIRCHENWALD 

March 17-19; $180 

Bring your own projects or learn techniques from 

experienced quilters. Enjoy a weekend apart. 

 

SUMMER 

CAMP 

REGISTRATION  

There are camps for all ages and interests at both 

Kirchenwald and at Nawakwa.  If camp isn’t for 

you, maybe your grandchild, nephew, niece, 

cousin, neighbor would be interested!  Help spread 

the word about the opportunities throughout the 

summer! 

 

SUMMER CAMP OPEN HOUSES AT 

KIRCHENWALD & NAWAKWA 

March 19 and April 16; 2-4:30 p.m. 

Come meet some of the summer camp staff, take a tour of the camp, and get a $10 gift 

certificate to the camp store!  

 

 

 

 



 

 

THE PARISH RESOURCE CENTER UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

February 24 from 9 a.m.-4 p.m.  

In-person and on Zoom; $50 

The Enneagram is an ancient system that can help 

us understand human behavior. Used by spiritual 

guides for over 2000 years, this system describes 

nine personality styles with many variations. 

Although it is first and foremost a journey of self-

discovery, this model of the Enneagram can also 

increase understanding and harmony in our 

relationships, offering a path for personal and 

spiritual growth. 

 

 

 

February 27 from 7–8:30 p.m.  

via Zoom; $11 

We are constantly working through difficult 

situations and the resulting emotions in our families, 

volunteer work, and workplaces. Learn from our 

panel of experts about how they build and maintain 

their personal and professional resilience, to help 

you find your own resilience and hope.  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
For more information about these and other events, visit: 

https://connectprc.org/programming/ 

 



 

 

PRAYER LIST 
  

FOR HEALING 
 

Cathy Benedict 

Tom Grzybowski   

Lisa Nelson              

Jess Barcaro           

Harry Musselman        

Sam King    

Connie Alsedek  

Joe Adams          

Mary Zimmerman 

Marvin Ruch     

Kate Donnan       

Bill Grove           

Judie Ingersoll 

Joan Mays    

Holly Hoover   

Barb Williams 

Kay Crawford           

Jesse Landis    

Jeff Bradley (Friend of Al Ramer) 

Harmony & Family (Friends of Kim & Jim Paternoster) 

Shirley Shiner (Stepmother of Jenn Pipkin) 

Sharon Carroll (Mother of Wilson Pipkin) 

Jeff Long (Nephew of Rick & Deb Long)  

Loma Slike (Mother of Sue Wise) 

Brook Ross (Friend of Barb Williams)   

William Hartman (Father of Deb Grube)  

Ernie Johnson (Friend of Barb Williams)          

Mike LaFata (Son-in-law of Bill & Julia Grove)  

   

FOR COMFORT, PEACE, STRENGTH, & SAFETY 
 

Thelma Pearson   

Lucy Davis    

Betty Stoner            

Deb McCartney              

George Potts                  

Arlene Miller 

The family and friends of Richard Heim 



 

 

The family and friends of Baby Koda who passed away recently.  

Ruth Burkett (Mother of Deb Long)  

Peggy & Rick Dolly (Relatives of Barb Williams) 

Vaun Hile (Father of Lynda Sherwood) 

Arlene Wise (Sister-in-law of Dave Wise)           

Dorothy Mattern (Mother of Denise Haun) 

Ed & Dotty Sites (Parents of Cathy Benedict) 

Jennifer Kready (Daughter of Dave & Donna Dumeyer) 

  

FOR PROTECTION FOR MILITARY & FIRST RESPONDERS 
 

Evan Benedict    

Christopher Wright    

Chris Andrew            

Thom Whitesel   

Ryan Stitzel      

Doug Kautter                       

Justin Gorlaski   

Tyler Duke (Great Grandson of Jan Reeves)        

Corey Landis (Nephew of Jesse & Pat Landis) 

David Adams (Son-in-law of John & Kathleen Hay, and husband of Liz) 

 

IN CELEBRATION 
 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!  

13th – Olivia Ramer   

14th – Mary Cupach   

15th – Ed Blough  

16th – Bill Grove   

19th – Michael Adams   

 

Help Mary Cupach celebrate her 91st birthday on Tuesday by 

sending her a card!  

 [And, don’t worry about whether it will arrive on time for her 

birthday – it will brighten her day no matter when she gets 

it!]   

Mary Ann Cupach 

c/o Kadina Physical Rehab 

125 S. Broad St. 

    Lititz, PA 17543 

 

 



 

 

MINISTRY LEADERS 
Ministers                                                                                            Members of the Congregation 

Pastor                                                                                                      Rev. Timothy Seitz-Brown 

Music Director                                                                                                                John Landis 

Guest Organist (1/29-2/12)      Douglas Bomberger 

Parish Administrator                                                                                                     Anne Rankin 

Worship Technology Assistant                                                                                      David Albin 

Lay Ministry Assistant                                                                                                Diane Gerlach 

Council President                                                                                                     Kim Paternoster 

Council Vice President                                                                                                  Denise Haun 

Sextons                                                                                                            Brian Bourassa (a.m.) 

                                                                                                                              Tom Miller (p.m.) 

WORSHIP, SUNDAY SCHOOL, & CONTACT INFO. 
In-Person Worship                                                                                           Sundays @ 9:00 a.m.  

Livestream & Recorded Link                                                                         http://bit.ly/Zion_Live 

Sunday Scholars Class (Parlor)                                                                     Sundays @ 10:30 a.m.  

Wired Word Class (Zone)                                                                              Sundays @ 10:30 a.m.     

   https://us02web.zoom.us/j/2283229266 

Bible Study (Parlor)          Tuesdays @ 9 a.m. 

Church Office                717-898-2911 

Pastor                                                                                                                          717-332-4216  

Parish Administrator                                                                                                   717-945-4585 

Council President                717-342-3796 

Office Email                                                                                                adminzelc@comcast.net 

Pastor Email                                                                                        zion1517pastor@gmail.com 

Council President Email                                                                                           krpkc@aol.com 

Music Director mail                                                                     zionlandisvillemusic@gmail.com 

Website                                                                                         www.zionhempfield.net 

Facebook                                                           Zion Lutheran Hempfield 

Church Address                                                       85 E. Brandt Blvd. Landisville, PA 17538 

Office Address                                                        75 E. Brandt Blvd. Landisville, PA 17538 

http://bit.ly/Zion_Live
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/2283229266
mailto:adminzelc@comcast.net
mailto:zion1517pastor@gmail.com
mailto:zionlandisvillemusic@gmail.com
http://www.zionhempfield.net/

